***********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish ***************************************************
July 18, 2010

Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time
Saturday, July 17

   4:00 – Deceased members of Mulkern Family

Sunday, July 18

   8:00 – Parishioners of St. John

 10:30 – Manuel DaSilva – Memorial


  Albert DaSilva – Memorial

              Anthony DaSilva – Memorial

Saturday, July 24
   4:00 -  Rose Ruzgis – 34th Anniversary

Sunday, July 25 
  10:30 – Parishioners of St. John 
Important Dates
Sat. 7/26 thru July 30 – Vacation Bible School
CCD Registration for September 2010

Registrations are now taking place. We emailed the registration forms to all families whose children are currently enrolled in our CCD program.  Please mail your registration forms back to us or you can come to the CCD office on Tuesdays & Thursdays from 10:00 to 4:00. The CCD office is located in the basement of the church, please do not go to the Rectory.   We are offering a payment plan to anyone who needs help paying the tuition.
Vacation Bible School is just around the corner!

This year we are going on a “High Seas Adventure”

July 26th – July 30th

9:00am – 12:00pm    

Our VBS is back for the seventh year in a row and it is going to be better than ever!    Our program is designed for children starting at age 3 up to children finishing the 5th grade. Registration is under way.  Registration forms are available at the ushers’ tables at the doors of the church or come to the CCD office on Tuesday & Thursday from 10:00 to 4:00.  If you have questions or would like to be a volunteer, please contact Nancy Smith @ 508-378-4290 or nhenn71@hotmail.com. Please watch the bulletin each week for VBS updates and other ways you can help 
make this years’ VBS a celebration of our faith.
Our Shared Treasure

July 11, 2010 Collection:  $4,668.
Black & Native Amercans: $912.

Thank you for your continued generosity
There will be a second collection next weekend for the Church in Central & Eastern Europe.
Catholic Appeal

2010 Catholic Appeal – Called to Love and Share Stewardship reminds us to count our blessings, acknowledge God’s gifts to us, and express thanks to Him. We do this by a proportionate giving of our time, talent and treasure. We sincerely thank the 106 donors in our parish who, as good stewards, have made a gift of $13,958 to the 2010 Catholic Appeal. We are at 72% of our goal. You are helping many people with many needs. God calls us to share what we have to help others. If you have not yet made your pledge, envelopes are available. Or for more information, please call 617-779-3700 or visit www.BostonCatholicAppeal.com.  Every gift matters.  Thank you! 

St. Vincent de Paul
This past week, the Food Pantry was able to provide for the needs of 18 households thanks to your generosity. With the arrival of summer vacation, families have the kids around all day!  During the school year many children are eligible for school breakfast and lunch, but in the summer the families are responsible for these meals.

We appreciate all that you contribute, but   may we request some items that we still have need of – spaghetti sauce, jams and jelly, and canned fruit. 
We also welcome cash donations or checks made out to the “Society of St. Vincent de Paul”. Donations may be placed in the collection boxes at the doors of the church. 

CYO NEWS & EVENTS

Leadership Retreat 

St. John’s will hold its 5th annual Leadership Retreat for next year’s junior and senior class at the Craigsville Beach Conference Center (Cape Cod) from Sunday, August 1st through Thursday, August 5th.  There are only 2 spaces available, so call the rectory if you are interested in going on the retreat.  
Vacation Bible School Donations

There are posters at the doors of the church with “barrels”.  Each barrel has an item that is needed for our program.  Please consider taking a barrel and purchasing the item to help us keep this parish event affordable for our families.  You can drop off the item (in the baskets at the door) after any of the masses or bring it to the rectory Monday – Friday 9:00 to 4:00 before July 25th. Cash or Gift cards to local grocery stores are also welcome for perishable items that can not be purchased ahead of time. 
Vacation Bible School

We are in need of 2 more adults who can lend an extra set of hands for all or part of the week of July 26th to July 30th .  We are blessed with many teenage volunteers, but more are always welcome.  If you can help in any way, please call Nancy Smith at 508-378-4290.

Prayer Shawl Ministry

We are a group who get together monthly to make knitted or crocheted shawls or lap robes. We give them to people who are homebound or are going through an illness and need a spiritual lift.  We could use donations of full skeins of yarn.  If you can donate yarn or know anyone who needs a shawl, please call Mary Ann Boyle at 508-378-4704 or Rose Penney at 508-583-5045.  Also, if you wish to join our group, we meet the last Sunday of the month at 6:30pm at Riddell Rd.

Summer Vacation

We hope that everyone has a wonderful summer vacation. But remember that the church bills do not go on vacation. Please try to “make up” the weeks that you will be away when you return or before you go away.  Thanks!!

God has a plan for you. . .
Pray in thanksgiving for today and for the future, for whatever God’s plan is, it is perfect and good for you and for all of us.
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Dear Friends,

I am happy to inform the parish family that another priest will be a regular weekend assistant; Father Pinto Paul.  Father Paul is a Holy Cross Father and is a member of the Campus Ministry staff at Stonehill College in Easton.  Father Paul was born and raised in the southern part of India.  Father received a Bachelor of Arts in Economics and Political Science from St. Joseph’s College in Bangalore India.  He also received degrees in Philosophy and Theology from the Pontifical Institute in Pune, India.  Father was then ordained a priest in the Congregation of the Holy Cross in 1999. This is the religious order that runs Stonehill College.
After some work in the missions of India, Father was appointed to the position of Vice Principal of Holy Cross High School in Agartala, India.  This school has an enrollment of 3,700 students and a faculty of 200.
Father Paul is presently pursuing a Master degree in Educational Administration at Boston College.  During his two years of study, Father Paul will live at Stonehill and will be a regular weekend visitor here at St. John’s. We are indeed very fortunate to have such a young, well educated and yet very experienced priest to be part of our staff.  Welcome Father Pinto Paul!

As you know, Father Don Skerry has not been with us since May 1. Father usually is away during July and August, but this year he had more parishes to preach at for the Propagation of the Faith Office than he usually does.  He will return to St. John’s sometime in October or November on a limited basis.  Father Skerry is caring for his long time friend, Fr. Ken Feehan who has stomach cancer.  I speak with Father Don frequently and I know that he is looking forward to seeing everyone again. 

God Bless,

Fr. Wally      







